

HISD Foundation to Receive $100,000 Gift to Support the Apollo 20 Project

March 21, 2011 - The HISD Foundation is pleased to announce that it has received a $100,000 gift from Linebarger Goggan Blair and Sampson, LLC in support of HISD’s Apollo 20 Project. This gift brings total private contributions in support of Apollo to $2.47 million, so far.

 James Calaway serves as chairman of the HISD Foundation and the Apollo Oversight Committee. He said, “We are excited about Linebarger Goggan Blair & Sampson’s major gift in support of Apollo 20. We are equally grateful for the strong vote of confidence the gift represents.”

           The Apollo 20 Project is built upon a foundation of highly effective principals and teachers. It began last fall at five middle schools and four high schools. Apollo 20 students benefit from a longer school year, longer days, intensive 2-on-1 math tutoring and a double dose of class time for the subjects in which they are struggling the most. 

The early results are promising. Test scores and attendance are up and disciplinary referrals are down so far. In the fall of 2011, eleven elementary schools will be added to the project bringing the total number of schools up to 20. Apollo elementary schools will not have an extended school year or longer school days, but they will offer high dosage math tutoring for fourth-graders and Saturday school for students who need the most help in math and/or reading.

The $29 million Apollo initiative is funded in part by private donations. This year the Apollo initiative earned the endorsement of the Greater Houston Partnership, which is the city’s largest business advocacy organization.

About Linebarger Goggan Blair & Sampson, LLP
For more than 30 years Linebarger Goggan has focused on government collections. The early decision to concentrate its energy and resources on delinquent tax collections in Texas led to successes that elevated it from a “Texas firm” to the national stage. The firm is now a major player in public-sector collections, serving over 1,900 clients from offices in Colorado, Delaware, Florida, Illinois, Maryland, Missouri, Nevada, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Texas, and Virginia.

About the HISD Foundation

On behalf of the Houston Independent School District, the HISD Foundation partners with district leaders to secure private support, manage funds and provide donor accountability. The Foundation’s fundraising efforts focus on institutional priorities set by the superintendent of schools and the board of education.  Funds raised by the HISD Foundation provide resources to advance the core initiatives of the district’s Strategic Direction.  The HISD Foundation is a separate 501 (c) (3) nonprofit governed by a volunteer board of business, community and philanthropic leaders.  For more information about the HISD Foundation please visit www.houstonisdfoundation.org 
The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 298 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
